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February 2024 
Dear Prayer Partners, 

After a busy end of the year, the beginning of the year has been a little slower but we praise the Lord for the work He is still 
doing through the ministry in White Earth. 

Discipleship 
Over the last few years, we have learned that discipleship is more than just Bible studies. It is a regular investment into the lives 
of people. It is coming alongside them with the Word of God to show them to where Jesus wants them to be. We are praying to 
be more effective in our discipleship but we praise the Lord for small steps of victories. A couple of ladies who faithfully and 
exclusively attended the Thursday night services took a step of faith and began to attend the Sunday services as well!  
Tyler, who was recently saved and baptized, has been a real encouragement to us in her growth. She has expressed her 
continued desire to see her family come to know the truth of Jesus Christ like she has. Please pray for Tyler because it seems 
the more she gives the gospel and the more she grows, the more intense the enemy battles. Pray she will have victory in the 
battle and boldness from the Lord to win her family to Jesus! 

Over the last month, I have been preaching and teaching on what is a church and what is discipleship. One of the aspects of 
ministry we are most burdened about is getting people to learn the Bible for themselves outside of church services. This past 
Thursday, we started what we are calling Disciple Fellowships. This is a time where we are teaching them how to hear from 
God in His Word, how to take steps of obedience from what they learned, and how to share what they learned with others. 
This is an opportunity that we have to train the Ojibwe to be disciple-makers among their own people. My prayer is that one 
day we can take one of these Disciple Fellowships and send them into another town on the reservation to plant another church. 

Kids Ministry 
As I continue to preach and visit with the adults at Hope Baptist, I have increasingly become more burdened for the kids on 
the reservation as well as our own family. Lord-willing in March, we are starting a Hope 4 Kids service every other Monday 
night. We are inviting families to come. Pray for us as we prepare to start this outreach! 

GoMission Conference 
We are excited to have our first missions conference at Hope Baptist Church March 28-31. We will have Bro. Dheidrick Hobbs 
and his wife, Joetta, with us. They are a Navajo couple on deputation to plant a church on the Navajo Reservation. We are 
excited to have this couple come to present their mission field and challenge the Ojibwe people to reach their own tribe as well. 
We are praying that with the celebration of Resurrection Sunday the same weekend, this will be a great opportunity of 
preaching the gospel and training others to go. Pray that we will see people get excited about giving the gospel and that souls 
would be saved during our GoMission Conference. 

Family 
On February 13, Aliza turned 6 years old! We are very thankful for the 6 years the Lord has given us with her. Thank you to 
those who sent birthday cards to Aliza as she enjoyed opening each one.  
In the midst of seeing the Lord working we have experienced some spiritual battles along the way. Please pray for us to stay 
strong and to follow Jesus. We are excited to see what the Lord will continue to do! 

Please continue to pray for our family, the Ojibwe people, and Hope Baptist Church. Thank you for your faithfulness in prayer 
and financial support! May fruit abound to your account. 

For the cause of Christ, 

Marty, Logan Michelle, Aliza, Annie, Ezekiel, Isaiah and Max Roembke 

T H E  R O E M B K E  F A M I L Y  
Called to America’s Original Unreached People 

CONTACT 

Sending Church 
Crossroads Baptist Church 

Pastor Guy Solarek 
1120 S Arlington Ave 

Indianapolis, IN 46203 
 (317) 357-2971 

Marty Roembke 

 (765) 341-6471 

 
roembkefamily@gmail.com 

Independent Baptist Indian 
Mission, Inc. (IBIMI) 

Accounting Office Address:  
2406 Main Street 
Keokuk, IA 52632  

 (319) 524-7278 

“Now the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, that ye may abound in hope, 
through the power of the Holy Ghost.”  

ROMANS 15:13 


